
From: Simon Miller [mailto:Simon.Miller@afap.org.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 4 April 2017 2:30 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 
Cc: Simon Lutton; Joanne Janes; Cate Larkins; James Mattner; Kathy Srdanovic 
(kathy.srdanovic@ashurst.com); Ruchi Bhatt (ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au) 
Subject: Progress of Four Yearly Award Review - Air Pilots’ Award 2010: AM 2014/252  

 
Dear Associate, 
  
We refer to the conference in this matter before Deputy President Gostencnik on 9

th
 of February 2017, 

and the submission filed by the Australian Federation of Air Pilots with the Commission on the 3
rd

 of 
March 2017. 
  
We confirm that the parties to this matter have recently engaged in constructive discussions regarding 
outstanding matters reflected in both the Revised Summary of Submissions – Technical and Drafting 
(as published by the Commission on 14 February 2017), the Summary of Proposed Substantive 
Variations (as published by the Commission on 6 January 2017) and the treatment of excessive 
annual leave as raised by the Ai Group in its submission of 8 December 2016. 
  
We envisage making further progress on these matters shortly, and intend advising the Commission 
of this progress in coming weeks.  
  
We trust that this update assists the Commission. Please contact me if you have any queries, or wish 
to discuss this matter further. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
Simon Miller 
Industrial Advisor 

 
AUSTRALIAN FEDERATION OF AIR PILOTS 
LEVEL 4, 132-136 ALBERT ROAD 
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